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On 24 January 1977, Mrs. Allen W. Slifer of Summerville, Dorchester County, S.C., 
noticed at her feeder a strange bird that she believed to be an adult male Black-headed 
Grosbeak (Pheucticus melanocephalus). Four days later I watched this same bird at the 
Slifer feeder for about 5 minutes from 50 feet with 7X binoculars. The black head and 
back, red-orange breast, large white wing bars and spots, and the typical grosbeak beak 
were unmistakable. 

The bird returned to the Slifer feeder (in an open, loblolly pine area) almost daily 
until late April. It seldom spent more than a few minutes at the feeder, usually in mid-
morning. This appears to be the sixth record of this western species from South Carolina; 
the fifth is represented by the previously unpublished observation of an adult male and 
female at the feeder of Mrs. B. W. Varner at Yeaman's Hall, Charleston County, on 18 
February 1970. 

The first Black-headed Grosbeak known from the state was collected on 26 February 
1957, at Kingstree, Williamsburg County (Chat 21:91). Three others, two males and a 
female, were seen at feeders in separate parts of Charleston County in the winter and 
spring of 1963 (Chat 27:32). One of the males was collected on 1 April 1963, for the 
Charleston Museum (ChM 63.30). 
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